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Press Release 

18th Governing Body meeting of SSM College of Engineering 

Governing Body of SSM College of Engineering held its 18th meeting via   video conferencing on 31st October 2020. 
The meeting was participated by most of the Governing Body members which included Prof. (Dr.) Mehraj-ud-Mir 
Vice-Chancellor Central University of Kashmir, Prof. (Dr.) Ashok Aima Vice-Chancellor Central University of 
Jammu, Prof. (Dr.) N.J. Pawar Vice-Chancellor Dr. D.Y. Patil Vidyapeeth University Deemed University Pune,       
Dr. G.N. Qasba Former Commissioner Srinagar Municipal Corporation, Prof. (Dr.) Yogesh Kumar Sharma, Former 
Vice-Chancellor Singania University Rajasthan, Mrs. Roma Wani, Member National Managing Body of (Indian Red 
Cross) Society, Mr. Harvinder Ahuja Journalist, Er. Mohd. Ashraf Fazli Ex-Chief Engineer, Er. Amir Ali Chairman 
Institute of Engineers J&K and Er. M. Shafi Bhat Joint Director J&K Skill Development Department. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mrs. Dilafrose Qazi, Chairperson at the outset welcomed all the distinguished members for their participation in the 
meeting and asked Dr. N.A. Shah, Registrar of the College to initiate the proceedings of the meeting as per the 
agenda.  
The distinguished members appreciated the efforts put in by the college towards the progress and prosperity of the 
society in general and the Institute in particular despite unfavorable conditions prevailing in the Valley.  
Prof. (Dr.) Mehraj-ud-din and Prof. (Dr.) Ashok Aima welcomed introduction of some new PG Courses in the 
College and further suggested that the College should go for research and hands-on training in collaboration with 
ISRO, DRDO and other such organizations which are encouraging such activities. 
Prof. Aima advised to approach National Skill Development Council (NSDC) for partnership and certification for 
various Skill Development Courses. He further suggested to approach Prof. Raj Nehru Vice-Chancellor Skill 
University in this behalf. On the same subject Dr. G.N. Qasba suggested to get the Institute enlisted under 
Himmayat Programme to boost employment avenues. Besides he suggested to find out some retired financial 
expert for voluntary advisory services. 
The Governing Body members particularly Prof. Aima, Dr. Qasba, Mrs. Roma Wani and Er. Aamir Ali appreciated 
various social upliftment and community outreach activities of the Institute and expressed their satisfaction for 
granting admission to students from lower striate of the society without charging any tuition fee. Prof. Aima 
volunteered to financially sponsor two deserving female students similarly Mrs. Roma Wani also volunteered for 
one deserving student.  
Moreover, Governing Body appreciated the role of the Institute in giving boost to economy of the surrounding 
locality by way of increasing the marketing opportunities for daily use product.   
The meeting ended with the vote of thanks to the chair. 
 


